TEGSA 15TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION ON SEPT 7th, 2019

The 15th Anniversary Celebration was held in the Ballroom of the West Rouge Community Centre. The milestone event was house full, very well organized and memorable. The committee though short staffed went the extra mile to make it a very memorable event for their members with good music, food not forgetting our MCs, Godfrey Cunningham & Flora Vaz.

The centre pieces were so different, and each table was served with a bottle of sparkling wine to set the mood for the evening. The food was awesome and delicious, specially the fish, (I tried for a second helping but no chance - Lol!) not forgetting the dessert bars on every table that was especially served by Flora & Isabel added sweetness. Wow !! the volunteers added spice to the Food Stations in assisting with serving the food. Not forgetting tea/coffee & cookies. It takes a lot of effort to put on an event like this. Kudos to the committee.

The acting President, Austin Pinto, thanked the committee for all their hard work, thanked the past Presidents for keeping this organization alive. The past Presidents were given a bottle of wine as a token of appreciation and the committee catered for a huge cake that was cut by the two of our founder members, Claude Gomes & Bel Remedios. A great gesture on the committee's behalf.

The music by Blackjacks was fantastic, good coordination and singing by Sabby & Bosco that everyone young & old were rocking around. They got the crowd going and everyone was enjoying themselves. I hope the committee can get them back for our events.

The 50/50 raffle was a good addition to the event, and the prizes were very good and spread out that made more winners (members) happy, more prizes to win keeps the members happy.

We thank the entire Committee and their volunteer spouses in making this event a great success and for all their efforts. Cheers! Cheers!

Mabel Almeida